
 
 

 
Build America, Buy America Act (BABA) Compliance Declaration 
Applicable to Products Listed in Addendum A 

Kendall Howard, LLC 
10152 Liberty Lane 
Chisago City, MN 55013 
Phone: (651) 213-1333 
Email: sales@kendallhoward.com 

Date: April 18, 2025 

 

To Whom It May Concern: 

This letter serves as a formal declaration that Kendall Howard, LLC (“Company”) certifies compliance 
with the Build America, Buy America Act (BABA) requirements as mandated under the Infrastructure 
Investment and Jobs Act (IIJA), Section 70901, specifically but not exclusively for the products identified 
in Addendum A to this document. 

As a U.S.-based manufacturer of network infrastructure products, we affirm that the items listed in 
Addendum A meet the criteria outlined under the BABA provisions, which require that materials used in 
federally funded infrastructure projects be domestically sourced and manufactured. 

For the products listed in Addendum A, Kendall Howard confirms the following: 

 

Domestic Manufacturing 
All listed products are manufactured within the United States using materials sourced from domestic 
suppliers, unless otherwise explicitly noted. 

Supplier Compliance 
The materials and components used in the manufacturing of these products are procured from suppliers 
who comply with BABA domestic sourcing standards. 

Verification Process 
Kendall Howard maintains a documented internal compliance process, which includes supplier 
documentation, attestations, and material traceability reviews to verify the domestic origin of 
components used in the products listed in Addendum A. 



  
 

Supporting Documentation 
Upon request, Kendall Howard will provide product-specific certification forms and supporting supplier 
attestations to substantiate BABA compliance for the listed items. 

 

Please note that Addendum A is not an exhaustive list of all BABA-compliant solutions produced by 
Kendall Howard, LLC. We regularly design, engineer, and manufacture tailored solutions that meet BABA 
requirements. Many of these custom products are developed exclusively for specific clients and are 
therefore not publicly listed. 

Kendall Howard remains committed to U.S. manufacturing excellence and actively invests in domestic 
sourcing strategies to ensure continued compliance. We welcome the opportunity to support our 
customers’ federal and state procurement needs with innovative, BABA-compliant solutions. 

If additional information or documentation is required, please contact us at (651) 213-1333 or email 
sales@kendallhoward.com. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Danny Campbell 
Chief Operating Officer 
Kendall Howard, LLC 

mailto:sales@kendallhoward.com

